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 Message from the Association on the occasion of 
superannuation of our respected colleague Shri S. K. 
Khanna, Additional Central P. F. Commissioner. 
 
Sir, the Officers of EPFO avail this opportunity to express 

their feeling about you. 

The Association highly values Shri Khanna Sahab as the 

senior most colleague of our fraternity. During whole of his 

service spanning little less than four decades, his presence 

has always evoked a sense of confidence and assurance 

among the officers fraternity. Sir, as the Secretary General of 

the Association himself had secured the epic judgment 

ending the system of officers on deputation grabbing the 

vital posts in EPFO and keeping us on the margins. 

Firm handling of the situation as the Regional 

Commissioner of West Bengal had won you a huge 

applaud and elevated you, Sir, as an icon among us. It gave 

immense confidence to all of us in dealing with any 

problem that may arise in our official intercourse. 

Be it sessions in the National Academy as faculty, rigorous 

work reviews in supervisory capacity or deliberation in 

review meeting, your presence, Sir, had always been awe 



 inspiring that  helped us all in improving our OLQs. Whole organization had 

looked up to you in solving a difficult situation arising in any area of work 

especially law, compliance or recovery. 

 

The loss that EPFO and the officer community suffer today on account of your 

superannuation may be compensated only by a process of continued 

engagement with you. 

 

The Association wish you, Sir, an active and healthy life and seek your blessings 

and elderly guidance in our future endeavors. 

 

Sudarshan Kumar 

Date: December 31, 2012                                           Secretary General  

Place: Guwahati                                                 EPF Officers’ Association 

 

 

                                                                                


